
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS  

December 13, 2021  

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met December 13, 2021, at 8:30a.m. Commissioners Brent Beck, Steve 

Greene and Keith Roe were present. Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Brent Beck moved, and Steve Greene seconded to approve abatement number 2471. Motion passed 

unanimously.  

 

The minutes of the December 6, 2021, County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded to sign the 2022 Employment Rules and Regulations for all 

Jewell County Departments. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 Coordinator, discussed the 

LEPC meeting and updating the Emergency Operations Plan.  

 

Cindy Becker, Health Administrator, provided a report on the vaccine clinic they provided. She reported that 

the Rock Hills School Board is reviewing modified quarantine protocols at their special meeting today. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed maintenance. Joel had a waterline agreement for approval. Steve 

Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded to approve the waterline agreement with Republic County Rural 

Water District #1 to construct and operate a water line across public road right of way 260 Road at a point 

beginning 300 feet north of S Road and 260 Road intersection. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Keith Roe moved, and Brent Beck seconded to go into executive session for 5 minutes beginning at 9:21 a.m. to 

discuss non-elected personnel for the purpose to review an evaluation with Kevin Peroutek present. Motion 

passed unanimously. Regular session resumed at 9:26 a.m. with Kevin Peroutek signing his evaluation.  

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, discussed pay scale.  

 

Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded to approve the 2022 Commissioner’s Calendar. Motion passed.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  

 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Brent Beck, Member       Keith Roe, Chairman 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J. Waugh, County Clerk    Steve Greene, Vice-Chairman  

 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners along with the County Clerk attended the Multi-County meeting hosted by 

Osborne County. Mitchell, Jewell, Osborne, Smith, and Rooks Counties were present for the meeting. Anna 

Porter, County Appraiser, provided data on 2022 land values. She explained the procedures for calculating dryland 

and grass. She also discussed the residential property valuation increase due to increasing market demand. The 

Commissioners discussed ARPA Funding allowable expenditures. Sherry Koster, Sanitarian, provided financial 

reports for January through November 2021. The next meeting will be hosted by Smith County on February 28, 

2022. 


